

Prestwick and Villages Locality Planning Group Action Note of Meeting: Monday 26th March 2018

Present:


Margaret Milligan (Chair) - Prestwick Resident
 Willie Stewart (Vice Chair) - Community Representative
 Liz Kelly - Symington Representative
 Ellen Mitchell - Community Representative
 Nora Solesbury - Crossroads (Third Sector)
 Margaret Toner - Elected Member
 Hugh Hunter - Elected Member
 Lesley Reid - Health Improvement Lead, NHS Ayrshire and Arran
 Janette Nixon - Team Leader (Housing), South Ayrshire Council
 Clare Graham - Capacity Building Development Officer, Voluntary Action South Ayrshire

In attendance:

Seonaid Lewis - Community Engagement Officer, Health & Social Care Partnership
 Phil White - Partnership Facilitator, Health & Social Care Partnership

Apologies:

Helen Moonie - Elected Member
 Margaret Toner - Elected Member
 Eudora Tabor - Heathfield Representative

Item	Discussion	Action
Welcome	Margaret welcomed everyone to the meeting.	
Notes of previous meeting	Agreed as accurate	
Matters Arising	No matters arising	
Dementia Strategy - Phil White	<p>Phil White provided an overview of the draft Dementia Strategy for South Ayrshire. The presentation included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • What is dementia? • Risk factors for dementia • Current position within South Ayrshire • Where we want to be • Early interventions and preventative activity • Dementia Friendly Environments • Dementia Care in Context • Choice and Options for Support <p>The presentation concluded with 4 questions:</p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> 1. Are our 4 main themes the right ones? 2. Do the linked sets of actions make sense? 3. Is there anything missing? 4. Anything else? 	 Dementia Strategy Powerpoint March 20

	<p>Key points from discussion –</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Hugh commented - not enough about Carers. It's very ambitious but has the funding been identified to make this happen? <p>Phil highlighted that we are developing a Carers Strategy, so this will be reflected there. We will need to use existing resources/training/capacity. It is ambitious but it has to be and more widely owned; e.g. from Ayr North meeting, the group focussed on training across local churches - churches signing up (Playlist for Life) for example.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Hugh commented - driven from the centre to get out to communities - this would need funding • Lesley responded that there is a big resource already there - need to work differently, not all about funding • Janette commented that housing is actively involved, they flag up to SW - preventable stuff, push with services but told it's a lifestyle choice, the person has capacity. We're seeing red flags with people's behaviour but barriers all the time <p>Phil - we currently deal with a lot of failure demand, picking up pieces because it wasn't dealt with well/early enough - systems not currently working as well as they could be. Early intervention is crucial, need more explicit pathways.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • It was suggested that training for staff should be mandatory <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Not all about dementia re training - Learning Disability etc. not just for dementia - broader sense - getting it right for everyone. • Hugh stated that the Strategy is absolutely fine but would like to see the action plans <p>Phil - point of consultation - we've got 4 themes but don't want to be prescriptive</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • More joint working needed and focussing on the end goal - person centred • Liz highlighted that general public need to be more aware - where do you go, who do you report it to - attached to churches etc. 	
--	---	--

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Dementia Friendly training is open to anyone - better to do as a group but can be done online <p>Lesley suggested that a 3 year strategy isn't very long - Phil responded that this could be feedback and we could have a look at timescale.</p> <p>Phil concluded that it is a challenge - it's also a key priority for South Ayrshire Council – Local Outcome Improvement Plans, high level; need to see some resource and training. The Strategy is not quite ready for consultation yet but the group will be kept updated.</p>	
<p>Prestwick & Villages Locality profile - Phil White</p>	<p>Phil took the group through the Prestwick Locality Profile, which included:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Population and Deprivation - Dependency ratio • Health and wellbeing - adults <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Mortality ○ Alcohol & Drugs ○ Prescribed drugs for Anxiety/Depression/Psychosis • Health and wellbeing - children's health <p>Key points from discussion: Phil - some stats we don't have at locality level, e.g. dementia</p> <p>Need breakdown of stats – e.g. young people</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • young people often fill in questionnaires - although there's information on children/young people it's collated data and not self-reported • Prescribed drugs- what are the age groups for this? Is it younger or older people? <p>It was agreed that there is a need for more local intelligence - e.g. speak to CHAMS - small number of people, even though the stats look high - mitigate against this</p> <p>Phil highlighted that Community Learning and Development do a lot of work at secondary school level. He agreed that there is a need for local intelligence - more interrogation.</p> <p>Phil suggested that this could be done through Seonaid and Lesley.</p>	

	<p>Feed back to Kirstin through Seonaid - there's not a unified view - very polarised and differing opinions across sectors.</p> <p>It was pointed out that some of the information on the profile was incorrect/inaccurate</p>	Phil - highlight this to Kirstin
<p>UPDATES - Strategic Plan consultation</p>	<p>There will be 2 sessions, one in the afternoon and one in the evening/usual locality group slot - it was agreed that the afternoon slot should take place from 1.30pm - 3.30pm and the evening session brought forward to 6.30pm - 8.30pm.</p> <p>Great opportunity for us to promote the group and consult on our revised local priorities. It's open to the public so please share and encourage people to attend.</p> <p>Who should we invite?</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Community Councils, local community groups, Decision Day Groups ○ Circulate posters/flyers 	Seonaid - circulate email invite and distribute posters
<p>Decision day feedback</p>	<p>Seonaid provided a brief update on the recent Decision Day. Key points:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● 30 Groups took part ● 25 groups were funded - 5 unsuccessful ● Great turnout - 487 people voted ● Feedback has been very positive ● Ran very smoothly on the day <p>Hugh shared his view that he felt it was unfair for the unsuccessful bidders - worst way ever to allocate funding. Hugh also highlighted that he feels that the ranked order should be made public.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ This was not a view shared by the rest of the group <p>On the whole the group were very pleased with how the event went.</p>	
<p>AOCB</p>	<p>No other business</p>	
<p>Date and Time of next meeting</p>	<p>Monday 23rd April, 6.30pm, Prestwick Academy (Consultation session)</p>	
<p>Future meeting dates</p>	<p>Monday 21st May , Monday 25th June, 23rd July, 27th August, 1st October, October, November</p>	